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VI COVID ASSESSMENT CENTRE   
 
There was submitted an Agenda Note DIJB33-2022 reflecting on the establishment and operation of 
the Covid Assessment Centre at Kings Cross Hospital, Dundee as the service drew to a close.  
 
It was reported that the service was originally established over the first weekend of the emerging 
pandemic in 2020, and had coordinated community based assessment and care in Partnership with 
Tayside General Practices throughout the Pandemic. 
 
Having heard the personal reflections of Dr David Shaw and the Chief Officer on the commitment of 
all staff involved in the operation of the Centre the Integration Joint Board agreed to note the 
commitment and work undertaken by all involved in the establishment and operation of the Covid 
Assessment Centre and that their grateful thanks be extended to all of the original team who used 
their initiative to establish the new centre, to the Health and Social Care Partnership management 
leads, to the Out of Hours operational and clinical teams, to GP practices, to the nursing teams to the 
services areas who worked flexibly across the Kings Cross site, to estates, to IT, to facilities and 
cleaning staff, and to all the colleagues from other services who helped at the peak of the pandemic. 
 


